Rooley Lane Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Weds 16th September, 5-6pm

Agenda

Ground Rules – we will…

· Work together and get stuck in, to deliver results as a group

· Provide constructive feedback on a range of issues

· Aim to improve the experience and care for the whole practice population 

· Listen respectfully

· Maintain confidentiality

· Agree that all views are valid, even if we do not agree with them – difference of opinions will happen

· Treat all members equally as individuals

· Support each other

· Have fun

· Keep to a timetable – start and finish on time

Agenda

1. What would you like to add to the agenda? 
2. Advertising the virtual PPG – how should we do this? 

3. Flu clinic update and potential role of PPG as queue marshals.
4. Facebook update
Rooley Lane Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Weds 16th August 2020, 5-6pm 
Present (Virtually):

Staff: Dr D, DW,
PPG members: TH, SD, HM
Speaker:
Minutes
1. What would you like to add to the agenda? 
Please feel free to add things to the agenda if there are things you would like to discuss and we will make room in the meeting. 

Dr D asked the patients to think about ways we can remember people who have died or suffered due to Covid and what we can do; this may include challenges, fund raising or just doing something nice! Have a think about ideas for the next meeting.
2. Advertising the virtual PPG – how should we do this? 

The group discussed that we could send out a mass SMS to all consented patients, in this would be a link https://www.mysurgerywebsite.co.uk/secure/survey_signup.aspx?p=B83042 or a message saying to contact reception. The patients then complete the form and this comes to us as emails and then we can contact them.

HM said she is trying to encourage her friend to join the group. We would love this. We all agreed it would be good to get a wide variety of voices in the group including young people.

We had a discussion about the name of the patient group. Everyone agreed they prefer patient group to PPG. Where possible we will try and use ‘patient group’. 

3. Flu clinic update and potential role of PPG as queue marshals.
TH had contacted the council about drive through flu clinic. Her contact said that she was already in contact with GPs and looking into this. 

In the last meeting it was discussed about external venues. Our PM contacted CQC about this. CQC said any venue needs to be fit for purpose for doing flu jabs as well as safe, clean and cleaned after, follow infection control, and be capable of dealing with emergencies. This would take a lot of work for the practice to ensure any external venue was safe and fit for use. Therefore, we are going to use our practice, as everything is safe, controlled and clean.

DW explained that all patients will be sent invites to the flu clinics via letter. This letter details a lot of information about what to do and it will have a bar code on it. If patients turn up and don’t bring this letter then they cannot be vaccinated. The patients will queue up in the car park and then be brought in 4 patients at a time in the side door, have their jab, then straight out the back door and around the other side of the car park.

The present PPG members said they would happy to come to the Saturday flu clinic on the 10th October. 1 or 2 people would be outside asking everyone in the queue about new coughs and temperatures and if they have got their flu letter. They would also check they are OK queuing and encourage them to get their arms out of clothing and ready to be jabbed. Another person could be directing through the building to the outside. TH suggested we need hand sanitiser at both the entrance and exit. Masks will be provided to patient group volunteers if you cannot bring one (patients coming for flu clinic will be expected to bring their own masks). The other clinics will be: Wednesday 21st and Saturday 24th October. We are not sure if we will need volunteers on the Wednesday. 
The group suggested an addition on the letter to make sure it is clear that people will have to queue and if they will have difficulty queuing due to mobility issues they should contact the practice beforehand. The patient group volunteers will try to ensure anyone struggling in the queue is prioritised. The group suggested it would be good to invite carers of shielding patients at the same time as the shielding patient. DW will amend the reports to include any patients before any letters are sent out.
The group also agreed that doing a video walkthrough of what the day will be like is a good idea as well as photos of our clinicians having their flu jab.
4. Facebook update
The walkthrough video would go onto the Facebook site as well as the pictures of the clinicians having their flu vaccines. Hopefully this will increase uptake of patients attending the flu clinic.
5. Date of next meeting: Wednesday 21st October – 5-6pm
